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Harrow Manorway improvement works  

Works to widen the Harrow Manorway corridor and support other developments in south 
Thamesmead are progressing well. 
 
From 15 January, for approximately 10 days, work will begin to remove the existing trees to enable 
better quality footpaths, segregated cycle ways, bus lanes, vehicle running lanes, and provide a 
central landscaped area. 

The 31 existing trees will be replaced with more extensive landscaping which will be introduced along 
the entire Harrow Manorway route.  Over 100 new trees will be planted in total in the central median 
and alongside the new footpaths. 

Most of the trees which need to be removed are not located on public footways or the road. They will 
need to be fenced off whilst work is ongoing, and this may at times mean, that stop/go boards, are 
used to manage local traffic. 

The work is the latest stage of a major highway and public realm improvements programme which 
London Borough of Bexley is delivering with partners, including Royal Borough of Greenwich and 
Peabody.  It will support other developments planned for the area.  

The removal of the trees will be carried out by the Council’s contractor for highway works, F M 
Conway. For more information contact the construction team on 020 8303 7777 please ask to speak 
with a member of the Harrow Manorway construction team.  Alternatively email 
engineeringservices@bexley.gov.uk 

Attachment one - Map of the area affected 
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